TOWN OF EATON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03832 EVANS MEMORIAL BUILDING BOARD OF SELECTMEN

January 23, 2024

A duly-noticed Special Meeting of the Board of Selectmen took place on Tuesday, January 23, 2024 at the Evans Memorial Building. Present were Dick Fortin and Ed Reilly. Greg Grinnell joined the meeting at 1:00 pm. The meeting was called to order at 11:00 am.

The Board reviewed checks and signed the Accounts Payable manifest for \$4,238.69 for 5 items.

Signature items included a Supplemental Notice of Intent to Cut for Michael Choremi (R01-001-A).

Children Unlimited submitted information to support their 2024 funding request of \$1,500.00.

NH Department of Environmental Services submitted a Wetlands Permit extension for Marla Browning (R09-013-A).

Town of Freedom Zoning Board of Adjustment submitted a Regional Impact Notice for a Public Hearing on January 24, 2024 regarding a wireless telecommunications facility.

Nancy Watson submitted information on HB1049 regarding overnight mooring.

NHMA submitted information on HB1002 regarding the Right-to-Know Law and requested that the Selectmen encourage Representatives to support this Bill.

Kristine Foster-Carbone submitted questions to the Board regarding the proposed Town garage.

The Board continued work on the 2024 operating budgets. After review of the updated personnel administration costs, the Board agreed to reduce employee raises to 3% for cost of living. The Board discussed proposed road projects for this year with Road Agent Heath.

Greg Grinnell made a motion, seconded by Dick Fortin, to adjourn the meeting. Motion unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 2:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lianne Boelgner
Lianne Boelgner